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RE: In the Matter of the Application of Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio, Inc. for Approval 
to amend its transportation tariffs in Case No. 15-1985-GA-ATA. 

Dear Docketing Division: 

Enclosed please find the Staffs Review and Recommendations in regard to the 
application filed by Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio seeking approval to amend 
transportation tariffs in Case No. 15-1985-GA-ATA. 
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Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio, Inc. 
Case No. 15-1985-GA-ATA 

SUMMARY 

On November 24, 2015, Vectren Energy Delivery of Ohio, Inc. (Vectren) filed an application 
seeking to amend the nomination deadlines contained in its transportation tariffs. The amendments 
are due to a ruling by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC), in Docket No. RM14-
2-000. In its final ruling FERC modified the nomination practices used by interstate pipelines to 
schedule gas transportation services. FERC's ruling extended the deadline for timely nomination 
to 1:00 pm central clock time (CCT). In this appUcation Vectren is proposing to amend tariff 
Sheet No. 51, Original Page 1, Sheet No. 52, Second Revised Page 11 and Sheet No. 56, First 
Revised Page 5, to reflect FERC's nomination deadline of 1:00 pm CCT. 

STAFF REVIEW 

Staff has reviewed the application filed in the above case and finds it to be reasonable. 
Vectren's application is consistent with the FERC ruling that revised interstate pipeline 
nomination schedules and the scheduling of gas to Vectren's system. 

STTAFFRECOMMENDATION 

Staff believes that the application filed by Vectren is reasonable and should be approved. 


